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Hello families and friends 
 

Remembrance Day 

At the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th 
month in 1918 the First World War ceased with 
the signing of the armistice. Every year, at this 
time we pause to remember all those who 
have died or suffered in wars and armed    
conflicts. It is because of their sacrifice that we 
enjoy the freedom we have today. 

A ceremony was held at the school to        
commemorate this day of significance. I would 
like to thank Angela Groves and the Year 9 
students for their organisation and manage-
ment of this important event.  

Lest we forget. 
 

Presentation Night 

This year we are trialling moving the 
óPresentation Nightô to during school time   
rather than after hours. Given that itôs not at 
night we are calling it the óAwards Ceremonyô.   

The Awards Ceremony is for Years 6 to 12. It 
will be held on Wednesday 9th December (last 
week of term) at the Mannum Leisure Centre. 
There will be two guest speakers, Steven 
Dowdy and Leading Aircraft Woman, Krystle 
Davey. Steven is an ex student of Mannum 
High School who has since been a principal 
and is currently lecturing at Uni SA. Krystle 
presents the Long Tan Leadership and Team-
work Awards. Morning tea will be provided 
after the ceremony.  

Family and friends are invited to come along 
and celebrate the studentsô achievements. 
 

School Garden 

Our school garden is looking great thanks to 
the efforts of students and staff. Being a      
non-gardener myself, I admire anyone who 
has a green thumb. Gardening is a great skill 
to have. It is very satisfying planting, tending 
and reaping the benefits of the time spent 
growing a variety of fruit and vegetables; and, 
of course, ornamental plants give us a great 
amount of pleasure too!  

The students were very disappointed recently 

to go to the garden and find that someone had 
stolen the beautiful Bay Laurel tree and some 
of the vegetable plants. If you do happen to 
see anyone taking anything from the garden 
please let us know. The garden is a great 
learning experience for the students and it is a 
shame for their hard work and effort to be  
stolen.  
 

Choir 

Recently, I had the pleasure to attend a     
regional choir event held at the Murray Bridge 
Town Hall. Our students were amazing and I 
was very proud of them. We had several    
students perform solos and one student narrat-
ed part of the evening. To see young people 
performing so confidently in front of a large 
audience was truly wonderful.  

Iôd like to say a special thank you to Sue Love 
(Year 6/7 teacher) and Rosemary Rowley 
(Year 4/5 teacher) for all their work with the 
choir. And congratulations to all the choir   
students for their amazing performances this 
year! 
 

Year 12 

The Year 12 students have been very busy 
finishing off their final assignments and pieces 
of work ready for marking. Quite a few       
students have had to sit exams. We wish them 
the best of luck and hope their efforts this year 
are rewarded accordingly. Good luck, Year 
12s! 
 

Pupil Free Day 

The focus of our recent Pupil Free Day was 
data. Staff spent the day looking at individual 
studentsô achievement on the PAT R and PAT 
M tests. Students in Years 1 to 10 sat these 
tests late last term. The tests assessed      
students reading and maths capability. Teach-
ers will use this information on student 
achievement to plan interventions and to   
identify gaps in student learning to inform 
teaching.  
 

Warmest regards 

Sue Record  
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LITTLE THINGS MATTER 
 

The weather is very refreshing after that early burst of heatðI 

think we best enjoy it while we can!  

As we are all too well aware  being a parent is a tough job but 

the energy and persistence we put in is rewarded with well 

adjusted children who can cope in todayôs world.  

Please support each other!  

We do not know how tough things may be for some parents 

and a kind word or a smile can really help. We have families 

who have no support networks in the area and including some-

one who is sitting alone can really help to make them feel   

welcome. Be aware that there are many small ears who may 

overhear conversations and save personal comments for later. 

I continue to be proud for the calm and caring feel that is in the 

yard before and after school.   
  

Can you check your child has a board brim or bucket hat as 

baseball caps are not adequate. They do not protect their neck 

or ears. We ask that sun screen be applied in the morning at 

home as most creams take a while to work and it will protect 

your child  during fitness and recess. Children reapply just 

before pastoral care so they are protected during the lunch 

break. 
 

Please monitor what your child is bringing to school for recess 

and lunch as children do not always make the best choices 

from the pantry. Bringing only a large bag of ótwistiesô to last 

the day might seem like a great idea to them but has no     

nutritional value to support learning and energy levels.       

Children need your help to make a better choice - some of you 

have probably been wondering where all the bags of chips 

have disappeared to!  
 

Kindy to school transition went very well and it was great to 

see how well the children settled in - hardly any tears and that 

mum recovered quickly!   
 

2016 - we continue to grow with new enrolments. So rather 

than have larger class sizes we have decided to invest our 

resources in beginning with new class. Next year there will be  

9 Junior School classes. Where will we put them you ask? The 

Japanese room will become a classroom so that Junior School 

is still all together. Many teachers want to move there as it is 

such a great space!  We are still working on student place-

ments and you will get that information before the end of the 

year.  
 

 

Michele Holloway    

Junior School Leader  

 

 

JUNIOR SCHOOL SENIOR LEADER 

INFORMATION FOR YOU   

MILO in2CRICKET Program 
 

MILO in2CRICKET is the national grass root program for cricket in 
Australia, with the aim of introducing kids in Reception, Year 1 and 
Year 2 to the great Australian game. It   provides children with an 
opportunity to develop fundamental movement skills, meet new 
friends and have fun with their whole family in a safe and interactive 
environment. 
 
Your nearest Centre/s will be run at: 
 
Wanderers Cricket Club, Showgrounds 
Oval, Murray Bridge,  starting Tuesday 
17th November at 4:30pm 
 
By registering for the Program not only 
will you enjoy some great cricket fun this 
summer but every registered child re-
ceives a MILO in2CRICKET Participant 
Pack  including bat, ball, t-shirt, bucket hat, backpack, drink  bottle 
and other  goodies! They will look just like their Aussie Cricket he-
roes! 
 
To find out more details about your nearest Centre and to    register 
for this season log on to www.playcricket.com.au and type your post 
code into the centre finder. 

YMCA SCHOOL HOLIDAY SUMMER CAMPS 

 

This summer YMCA Camping has plenty of camps on offer 
with a huge variety of awesome activities to keep your      
children busy throughout the summer holidays.  

YMCA Holiday Camps are very popular and places are     
limited. Book now to secure your place in the sun, and join 
us for Fun, Friendship and Adventure!  

Contact YMCA Camping on 8406 2900 or camping-
sa@ymca.org.au for more details. 

http://www.playcricket.com.au
mailto:campingsa@ymca.org.au
mailto:campingsa@ymca.org.au


INFORMATION FOR YOU 

MANNUM LITTLE ATHLETICS 
 

We are running Mannum Little Athletics every Friday night starting at 
5:30pm on the Mannum Community College oval accessed from the Male 
Road & Walker Avenue entrances. 

Come along and join in the fun. 

Gold Coin BBQ and Drinks 

$2 Meat tray Raffle 

For more information call Meghan 0407 729 623 

SAPSASA CRICKET 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Two of our students represented Murraylands in 
the Sapsasa Cricket team this year. Max was Vice 
Captain for the squad and Cody ended the week 
with the highest run score in an innings so both 
should be very proud of their achievements.  The 
team is to be congratulated on their conduct as 
they represented the Murraylands with a great 
display of sportsmanship for the whole 
week.  They ended up the overall winners in a 
hard fought grand final against Onkaparinga 
South, it came down to the last over and our boysô 
persistence paid off in the end to see them win by 
7 runs. Well done. 


